Gowanda Free Library Board of Trustees Regular Meeting Minutes January 26, 2023

The regular January 26th meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Gowanda Free Library was called to order by board Secretary Charity Knighten at 6:55pm. Present were Wendy Greco, Treasurer; Charity Knighten, Secretary; Jack Warrior, Adriane Miller. Friend of the Library Lisa Summers. The minutes of the November 17th meeting were approved with one edit (name correction) Wendy Greco moved to accept and Jack Warrior seconded the motion. The Treasurer's report was accepted. The Manager's Report was heard. All were in favor for all reports.

Charity Knighten opened the Old Business portion of the meeting.

Director Annual Evaluation Policy and the Director Annual Evaluation – Wendy moved to adopt the new evaluation and the job description to the policy and Mindy Purdy, President, seconded (joined meeting at 7:20) and all were in favor. The Director's Job Description now matches the policy.

Mindy Purdy opened New Business portion of the meeting.

First item of new business was the presentation of the budget. Two options were proposed. Mindy Purdy motioned to accept Budget B – with a reduction of 4% (\$1800) to be taken from investments. Charity seconded the motion, and all were in favor.

Jack proposed that the Page should be given a 2 weeks severance as of 1/30/2023, Mindy Seconded and all were in favor.

Motion carried to propose that the annual appropriation for the operation of the Gowanda Free Library be increased from \$58,000 to \$59,000 and that the Board of Education of the Gowanda Central School District, Cattaraugus, Chautauqua and Erie Counties, New York, be authorized to levy the necessary taxes thereafter.

Charity Knighten moved to accept the change in the Circulation Policy and Fine Free Policy and Mindy Purdy seconded the motion and all were in favor to update both policies.

Mindy Purdy moved to adopt the policy update for the Computer, Internet, and Wireless Use Policy, Wendy Greco seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Discussion took place to move our next regular meeting from March 23rd to March 30th in order to invite our financial advisor to the March meeting.

Discussion also took place pertaining to the Hours of Operations for the Library. Hayley and staff will keep up with patrons per hour between the January and March meeting to see when the most people use the Library. Suggestion was made by Mindy to take a poll on Facebook to see what people say about the hours in the community.

Wendy Greco moved for all slate positions will stay the same for 2023 and Charity Knighten seconded:

President: Mindy Purdy Vice President: Kim Warrior Secretary: Charity Knighten Treasurer: Wendy Greco All were in agreement for the Slate.

Meeting was adjourned by Mindy Purdy